Minutes of Regular Session
Proceedings of the Village of Spring Green Board of Trustees meeting on January 14, 2009 at 7:06 p.m., at 154 N. Lexington Street, Spring Green Wisconsin.

1. Call to order: Greg Prem, Village President, called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m.  
2. Roll call of Village Board members:  Members present were Greg Prem, Mark Nelson, Joel Marcus, Doug Feiner, Dale Hottmann, and Vern Liegel.  Eugene Hausner was absent.  Also present were Wendy Crary, Greg Wipperfurth, Benny Stenner, Jan Hoffman, Don Greenwood, and Ed Lilla.
3. Approve Minutes:  Liegel moved and Hottmann seconded to approve the minutes of the December 17, 2008 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

4.
Approve Agenda:  Feiner moved and Marcus seconded to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion carried.  

5.
Old Business:  
a. Wipperfurth reviewed the proposals for repair and replacement of the RAS pumps at the wastewater treatment plant.  Prem stated that the original proposal was an estimate to replace the impellors and wear plates.  Wipperfurth pointed out that the current pumps are 29 years old and that the impellors and wear plates were already replaced once before in 2001.  The proposal for new pumps would replace the old ones with the exact same pump.  Wipperfurth’s recommendation was to proceed with installation of new pumps from L.W. Allen.  Feiner moved and Hottmann seconded to approve the purchase and installation of two new RAS pumps from L.W. Allen for the proposed cost of $16,097.  Motion carried.
b. Marcus moved and Hottmann seconded to approve the second reading to amend Section 9.05(3) of the Code of Ordinances of the Village of Spring Green pertaining to the location of “STOP” signs.  Motion carried.  Greg Wipperfurth asked if the placement of the stop signs is to slow traffic down or to stop traffic for pedestrians at crosswalks.  Prem responded “It’s for crosswalks, I believe.”
6.
New Business:   

a. Feiner moved and Liegel seconded to approve the disbursements as presented.  Motion carried.  Hottmann inquired about the Village’s insurance and if there are other options.  Crary responded that the Village insurance is through the Wisconsin Local Government Property Insurance Fund.
b. Ed Lilla reviewed the memo put together by Todd Deibert of Jewell and Associates in regards to new federal laws for swimming pool facilities.  Lilla stated that late November Greg Wipperfurth received a letter regarding the new laws and mandatory drains and grates.  Lilla informed the board that he is concerned that the Village may not be able to get the grates in time to open the pool.  Lilla stated, “Re-plumbing could be very expensive, there is some indication that the sumps won’t have to be redone, that they can be grandfathered.”  “Unfortunately the state pool inspector is on medical leave and we don’t have a lot of answers at this time.”  “The baby pool appears to just need a grate, we’ll bring this back before the board when we have more answers.”  No action was taken regarding the municipal pool and new federal laws for swimming pool facilities.
c. Liegel moved and Feiner seconded to accept the cancellation notification of Charter Communications Cable Franchise Bond.  Motion carried.
d. Prem explained to the board that shortly after the June flooding the Plan Commission instituted restrictions on zoning permits for all property north of Daley Street and west of Winsted Street.  In addition the Town of Spring Green and the JEZC instituted the same restrictions for the entire Extraterritorial Area.  Prem continued by explaining that at the last Plan Commission and JEZC meeting both the Plan Commission and JEZC recommended amending the restriction to have the Plan Commission and JEZC review all zoning permits in the ET area south of Hwy 60.  Hottmann moved and Nelson seconded accept the recommendation of the Plan Commission and JEZC to reword the existing moratorium language as follows: There shall be a moratorium on all construction in the Extraterritorial Zoning District unless the construction site level is brought above 2008 flood levels based on elevations determined by the JEZC.  All zoning permits must be reviewed by the JEZC and Village Plan Commission prior to approval.  The moratorium shall stay in effect until August 2009 or until the zoning ordinance governing over the ET can be revised by the JEZC and Plan Commission with like restrictions.  Motion Carried.
e. Prem stated that there have been some police issues regarding a local establishment within the Village limits.  Prem reviewed a letter submitted by Attorney Allan Peckham with the Village Board in regards to revocation / suspension of liquor license.  Prem pointed out that it is Attorney Peckham’s recommendation that due to a conflict of interest the Chief of Police should retain separate legal counsel for this matter.  Prem explained that he is not sure what the expense will total and that he thought maybe the board would like to place a cap on the legal expenses for the issue.  Prem explained that once a formal complaint is received by the Village Clerk in regards to this matter the board will need to schedule a hearing.  At the hearing the board can decide to issue a warning, suspend for a certain number of days, or revoke the license completely.  Feiner moved and Marcus seconded to set a limit of $5,000 for legal fees for this matter, any amount more than that will Village Board review.  Motion carried.
7.
Information Items:  
a.
Update on space needs study, ordinance codification, and capital inventory list.  There was no update on the space needs study and capital inventory list. 
b.
Letter from Attorney Allan Peckham regarding the Spring Green Fire Protection District and the Town of Troy. 

c. 
Email from Ray Kepler regarding property maintenance in the Village.
d.
Information from FEMA regarding proposed Flood Elevation Determinations
8.
General Public Comment:  Benny Stenner extended a big thank you for the Village’s financial assistance with the flood investigation study.  Stenner informed the board that Sauk County did budget $10,000 for the study.  Stenner said, “The Town Board, Don Greenwood, and Greg Jewell attended the county Economical Development Committee meeting which assisted with the receipt of the $10,000 from the county.”  Stenner continued by saying, “I spoke with Marty Krueger and they are holding another meeting on the 26th of January and I would ask that someone for the Village attend.”  “Also we’ve set a date for the second presentation regarding the flood study, Greenwood and I could come and present a summarized presentation to the Village Board at a regular meeting.”  Prem informed the board of the $50,000 grant for clean energy that Linda Donnelly was instrumental getting the Village, Town, and School District. 
9.
Feiner moved and Nelson seconded to adjourn at 8:14 p.m.  Motion carried.
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